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Newsletter October 2018 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
Welcome back to Term 4, the end of the school year, and all the associated formal 
occasions are now heading towards us at breakneck speed.  Whilst we will be placing a 
great deal of emphasis on the completion of the school year and exiting students with the 
best possible results, an equal amount of consideration is already being focussed on 
preparing for 2019, particularly to the introduction of the new QCE processes in year 11. 
Resultantly, Subject Selection, SET Planning and preparing students for the new processes 
is taking a great deal of time and thought.   

The last week of Term 3 saw a real change of routines with year 7 and 8 students again 
participating in the varied activities of LPC week. We also ran a combined year 11 & 12 
Civics, Citizenship and Physical Education Tour (Snowies), whilst for year 10 and the 
remaining year 11 and 12 students there was work experience/placement. Here, the 
feedback from their placement was overwhelmingly positive with lots of wonderful 
feedback provided to the school.   

Then, of course there was the traditional Year 9 Terrible Creek Camp. This lot of students 
really showed their grit in what were unusually hot and dry conditions ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ΨƎǊŜǿΩ 
throughout the week. I also have to acknowledge and thank the fathers/(older brother) 
who joined us at the camp this year, the level of support and assistance by them was 
absolutely amazing. 

As a result the school itself was quiet and seemed almost deserted. Until we hosted the 
year 6 students for a STEM Transition day. The wide range of experiences that our 
students get to be involved in, and the commitment of all our staff and the community 
that allows this range of activities to take place must be commended. 

I also wish to remind parents and senior students about what should be their primary 
focus ς successful completion of their studies. I am concerned about the extent to which 
a number of our senior students, particularly year 12s are putting their successful 
graduation/QCE attainment at risk by overcommitting themselves to their social activities, 
and risking their final exit results.  

Making time for things other than study is important, however, during their senior years 
the studŜƴǘǎΩ Ƴŀƛƴ focus should be on their long term educational and training outcomes. 
With some of our senior (year 12) students, it has become evident that the pressures of 
part-time work and particularly socialising is having an impact on their dedication to their 
ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΦ  {ƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ǿŜƭƭ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ άŀǘ Ǌƛǎƪέ ƻŦ ƴƻǘ 
successfully attaining their QCE by either non-submitting, or submitting below standard 
assessment. These last assessment items can have a huge impact on results if done poorly. 
It would be a shame if the last results of 12 years of schooling, and their exit results were 
blemished in this final stretch.  

 

  

Next P&C Meeting 

The October meeting of the 
P&C will be held on Tuesday, 
16 October at 7.45pm in the 

Library. 

Dates to Remember  

¶  Wednesday 17 October 
 ς Year 7 vaccinations 

¶ 21-23 October 
 ς Year 11 Biology Camp 

¶ Tuesday 23 October 
 ς Sports Awards  

¶ Tuesday 30 October 
 ς Academic Awards  

¶ Friday 2 November 
 ς {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ .ŀƭƭ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school acknowledges the Juru 
Community as the first owners of this country. 
Today, they are still the custodians of the 
cultural heritage of this land. Further to this, 
our school acknowledges there are other 
Aboriginal, Torres Strait Islander and South 
Sea Island people have lived, worked and 
contributed to the cultural heritage of our 
community. 
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Cowboys Flag Bearers 
By Ollie Henaway 

On Friday 24 August, students from Home Hill State High School attended the North Qld Cowboys last home game at 
1300 Smile Stadium for 2018.   As part of the Cowboys Learn Earn Legend Program they were invited to participate in 
the Flag Raising Ceremony.  

Cowboys Learn Earn Legend is designed for Mentors to build a professional and trusting relationship with students in 
order to assist with more of a direction of further employment or training once completing their schooling. 

For those who went to the game it was a sad and happy occasion, knowing that it would be Johnathaƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎǘƻƴΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ 
game at 1300 SMILE Stadium.  And it was an awesome send off for JT, because we won 44/6 against the Eels.  Yahoo. 

 
 

 

P&C Funding for Sporting, Academic and Cultural Representation  
If your student is representing the school in sporting (e.g. NQ sport), academic (e.g. NYSF) and cultural pursuits (e.g. 
Rostrum state final), the P&C are prepared to  consider applications to provide financial assistance with the 
associated travel costs. To apply for assistance the student must submit a written request prior to their travel 
together with the detailed costings of the travel. Approval is granted upon consideration by the P&C. After the 
student has participated in their event a further requirement is that they submit a brief oral report at a P&C meeting. 
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This year, as I made my way around various work places to visit some of our students, I was so pleased to see that they 
were not content to just be bystanders; they were actively involved in doing the various jobs their workplace required. 
I saw students covered in grease and oil as they came out from under cars to talk with me, students serving customers, 
and some were busy on computers, entering data. No doubt the week of work experience has not only given our 
students an insight into the type of career they might like to pursue, our students will have learned a whole new range 
of skills that will help to prepare them for future work.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kody Wall ς BMS Lasersat 
 

Laura Loizou - Curves 

Nicholas Schultz ς Landmark 
Harcourts McCathies 

Clinton Gosling - Honeycombes Holly Law ς .ƛƎ .ƛǊŘΩǎ bŜǎǘ 
Childcare 

Dylan Betteridge ς 
Harvey Norman 

Tamika Kelly ς Ayr Amcal 
Chemist 
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UNSW Australian Business Studies Competition  
In May of this year the students in the years 11 and 12 Accounting classes participated in the University of New South 
Wales Business Studies Competition. Congratulations to Selena Thorley and Natasha Langridge who both received a 
Credit achievement. Well done also to Tayla McKaig, Bonnie Grimbaldeston, Aaliyah Calder, Callum Ricca, Rachel 
YƛŜƘƴŜΣ ¢ŀǘƛŀƴŀ bŜǿƳŀƴΣ 5Ŝŀƴ ½ŀƳǇŜǊƻƴƛΣ [ƛōōȅ 5Ω!ƭŜǎǎŀƴŘǊƻΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŜ wŜƘōŜƛƴΣ 5ŀƳƻƴ aŀǊŀƴƻΣ /ƘŜƭǎŜŀ ²ŀƭƭΣ 
Kaitlyn Warren, and Mikaela Price-Wilson who all received a Certificate of Participation.  

 

 

All parents, caregivers and friends of the school community are invited to attend the  
Home Hill State High School Awards Night Ceremonies. 

6.30pm 
Tuesday 23 October 
Home Hill Greek Hall 

7.30pm 
Tuesday 30 October 

Home Hill Memorial Hall 
Please join us in celebrating the achievements of our students. 

CORONA 
Order forms for the 2018 year book have been 

included in this newsletter. Order forms are also 
available from the office. 

Cost $22.  
Orders must be placed by Friday 2 November.   
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On Saturday 15 September, as part of LCP Week activities, 35 senior students (made up of year 11 and 12 students) 
were accompanied by Mrs Kerr, Mr Wade and Ms Horan to New South Wales and the ACT on the annual Civics, 
Citizenship & Physical Education Tour.   As always, the excitement was tinged with a little apprehension for both parents 
and students, as this was a first for many.  Whether it was the first time away from family, first time on a plane, first 
time in a big city or simply the first time to the snow, there was a lot to look forward to. 

!ƴ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǳǊ ƛǎ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭΣ 
Canberra. The Australian Government recognises the value 
of young Australians being ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
capital as part of their civics and citizenship education. The 
PACER (Parliament and Civics Education Rebate) program 
kindly assists with meeting the travel costs incurred, with 
a contribution of $120 per student to subsidise travel costs. 
The students and the school would like to thank the PACER 
program for facilitating this part their education. 

This year we visited a number of interesting venues 
including Parliament House, the War Memorial and the 
Museum of Australian 
Democracy (Old Parliament 

House). At New Parliament House, students were able to see where the laws and decisions 
of government are made.  Students enjoyed a guided tour of The Senate and the House 
of Representatives, the gallery of portraits of ex-Prime Ministers is a must on this trip, and 
one of the highlights for our students was this year partaking in the passing of a new bill 
ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ά ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀǎǘƛŎ ōŀƎ ōŀƴέΦ hǳǊ ǘƻǳǊ ƎǳƛŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ was really outstanding in his 
knowledge of our GovernmentΩs history and especially the traits of the characters that 
have been our leaders of this great country. He really made the trip to New Parliament 
House a great experience. We finished our tour with a Subway lunch on the lawn of Capital 
hill, at the front of the Michael Nelson Jagamara's Forecourt Mosaic.  

At the War Memorial, students were able to look up relatives who 
represented our country in conflict, experience a night-bombing 
raid, see the bridge of a warship, read accounts and letters home 
from diggers in action and see the vast collection of memorabilia 
and artefacts from wars and conflicts over the last 150 years.  The 
students were particularly intrigued by the Afghanistan Hall. Here 
students were able to watch and listen to moving stories and 
tributes to comrades, family and friends of recently killed or injured 
soldiers in this conflict. The link between our students and those 

who fought and died for our country was made all the more intimate 
when we realised that many of the accounts described individuals of 
a similar age with the group.  This was an interesting and, at times, a 
sobering experience for the students. 

At the Museum Of Australian Democracy, we participated in a 
fantastic small-group interactive. Through it, they discovered 
important facts, dates and Australian identities that have helped to 
shape the Democracy we enjoy today. The activity had students 
moving back and forward between interactive screens and interesting 
displays explaining the development of democracy in Australia, which 


